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District Governor’s Message 

District Theme: 
“Moving Forward with 

Technology 

 
Congratulations to our 
District 4-L2! Our dis-
trict has received a 
Dream Achiever 
Awards Gold Pin and 
Silver Star in Period 
One from Interna-
tional President Barry Palmer! 
 
This is an exciting award that shows our dis-
trict established a new club; our clubs have 
attained a good growth; and we have shown 
a positive membership growth in our district. 
The award covered the period ending on 
August 31, 2013. 
 
Thanks to all of the clubs and sponsors that 
have added members to our district. There 
will be three more periods before the end of 
the Lion year. Let’s keep it up and receive an 
award for each period. The next period ends 
on Dec 31, 2013. 
 
I have been enjoying my visits to the clubs in 
our district. I get to know each member in 
the club, find out what your club is do-
ing,  induct new members and keep you in-
formed on what the district is doing. Up to 
this writing, I have visited 26 clubs. I intend 
to finish all 49 club visitations by November. 
 
Thanks to Zone Chair Manny Sanchez’s sug-
gestion, we are starting a Lions Yellow Pages 

District Governor Kenny Shu 

in our district. Most of us know each other as 
a Lion. But we probably don’t know each 
other’s profession, business or hobbies. If we 
need to find an electrician, plumber, carpen-
ter, lawyer, doctor, realtor, computer profes-
sional, insurance agent, financial advisor, 
etc., we will be able to look up our own dis-
trict Lions first and get a reliable opinion. 
After all, we are all Lions. We not only help 
the communities, we help each other. We 
will be posting your business, profession, 
hobbies and business cards on our district 
website.  Please look for a form from Cabi-
net Secretary Nancy’s email and sign up 
soon. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at our District 
Meeting on Saturday, November 16. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Lion Kenny Shu 
4-L2 District Governor 

Lions 4-L2 Business Directory Listings 
 
District 4-L2 Lions have the opportunity to include 
their business in the District 4-L2 Yellow Pages that 
will be posted to the  Lions4L2.org website. All that 
is required is that the “yellow pages” form be filled 
out. It is available on the website home page. The 
form can be mailed to: 
 Lion Manny Sanchez 
 P.O. Box 1201 
 Norwalk, CA 90651 
 
or emailed to him at: 
boldexplorers@yahoo.com. 
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Monthly Publication of 
District 4-L2 Lions Club International 

Governor’s Telephone (909) 992-8855 
Governor’s E-mail lion.kenny@edisolutions.com 
District Webpage www.lions4L2.org 
Editor Lion Bea Proo 
Cellphone 562-754-2002 
E-mail submissions 4L2newsletter@gmail.com 
Submission deadline Second Friday of month 

1st Vice District  
Governor Remarks 
Fellow Lions, I hope you had 
a great summer!  
 
As we move forward to the 
last quarter of 2013, I hope 
you and your Lions Club are 
doing all the great service that 
you do in your community. 
During September, 19-21st, I 

attended the USA/Canada Forum in Overland Park, 
Kansas. It was a great opportunity to learn more 
about the following topics: Leadership, How to Pre-
pare Future Leaders in your Club, How to Develop 
Visibility for Your Club, Social Media, Webinar, 
Conflict Resolution, How to Apply for LCIF Grants, 
Public Speaking, Campus Clubs, Protocol, How to 
Energize and Grow your Club, Learning Online, 
Tail Twisting for your Club, etc. As you can see, 
Lions International offers many opportunities to any 
Lion that would like to get involved. In the future, 
plan to attend a USA/Canada Forum, or each club 
send the Vice President, President, etc. They will 
come back full of energy and ideas that will help 
your club become a better and larger club.  
 
Remember Sunday, October 13th is our party for the 
District. Plan to attend and please invite any friend, 
family member, co-worker, and come and have a 
great time. If you have not signed up to donate food, 
drinks, etc., and you would like to, please send Lion 
Nancy (District Secretary) an email. Tickets are 
available through your Zone Chair, Region Chair, 
2nd VDG,  1st VDG, DG, and District Secretary. 
 
As we move forward, let’s remind each other of the 
service we do daily to help our community. But let’s 
not forget to invite all those community members to 
be part of our service. If you do not ask, people 
won’t know. Just remember, you were asked to be a 
Lion so we need to continue asking. Membership is 
the life of your club. They bring new ideas, new en-
ergy, and more hands to accomplish any project. 
Let’s make 4-L2 the greatest District in MD4.  Let’s 
commit to bring a friend, relative, or co-worker to 
participate in your event. We do not need to be the 
best kept secret in our community.  
                                    Yours in Lionism, 
                                     Lion Alberto Montes De Oca 
                                     1st VDG 4-L2 

Words from 2nd Vice 
District Governor 
    
  
Here we are in October near-
ing a third of our tenure and 
yet there is much to be ac-
complished.  We have an up-
coming visit by International 
President Barry Palmer in De-
cember, an MD-4 convention in February, and a dis-
trict 4-L2 convention in May.  Each of these events 
will take planning, planning, and more planning.  In 
addition to these events, we will continue to visit 
clubs, attend local events and fundraisers, and pro-
vide assistance wherever needed. 
 
As I traveled around the district, attending District 
Governor Kenny’s club visitations, I have been 
amazed at the enthusiastic reception granted to us.  I 
thank everyone for their dedication and continued 
service.  There is no doubt that Lions continue to set 
the bar high in community service.   
 
The district service project is off to a slow start, but 
the plan continues to be the purchase of eight Spot 
Vision Screeners that will be provided to Region 
Chairs for decentralized use THROUGHOUT THE 
DISTRICT.  Please take a look at your club’s budget 
to see if a donation to the service project is possible.  
The children that will benefit from the screener’s 
ability to detect vision problems will be truly grate-
ful.  Thank you in advance for your participation. 
 
   If you have any questions about this project, 
please contact me at (562) 331-9265 or email me at 
lwehage@aol.com. Don’t doubt me on this project! I 
believe in 4-L2 Lions! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Larry Wehage 
4-L2 Second Vice District Governor 



3  

District Officers 
 

District Governor…………………………...……...Kenny Shu                             
First Vice District Governor………….Alberto Montes De Oca 
Second Vice District Governor………………....Larry Wehage 
Secretary…………………………………….Nancy J. McAfee 
Treasurer …………………………………….......Donna Wang 
Global Leadership Coordinator………….PDG Chris Ohrmund 
Global Membership Coordinator…………..…Manuel Sanchez 
Immediate Past District Governor…….…….PDG Sally Torres 
Cabinet Advisors…..…..PCC Roger Powell, PDG Judy Powell 
LCIF Coordinator…………………………...David Williamson 
Bay Region Chair………………….………Patrick M. McAfee 
   Zone A………………………………….……Merlin Thimlar 
   Zone B………………………………..…..Theresa Prumatico 
   Zone C………………………………………..…Carol Miller 
Central Region Chair…………………..……..Robert Warnock 
   Zone A……………………………………...Victor Caballero 
   Zone B…………………………………………....Fran Coeur 
   Zone C……………………………………....Manny Sanchez 
Foothill Region Chair………………………...…Noel Wychico 
   Zone A…………………………………...…Steven Gutierrez 
   Zone B…………………………………..…………Anita Ron 
   Zone C…………………………………...…...Tommy Garcia 
San Gabriel Region Chair……………………….…...Ellen Wu 
   Zone A………………………...…………………...Rico Sam 
   Zone B………………………………………….…...Jack Sun 
   Zone C………………………………………………...Lily Li 
District Leo Advisor……………………..….PDG Sally Torres 
District Administrative Assistant…………………...Ivy Huang 
District Audio Visual Specialist……………..…..Alberto Perez 
District Bulletin Editor…………………………...…..Bea Proo 
District Lion Tamer………………………….…...Tom Magner 
District Program Chair…………………...……...Robbie Liang 
District Tail Twister……………………..…..PDG Judy Powell 
Community Service Coordinator………………...Hilda Gaytan 

Health and Welfare 
 
Please keep in mind:  Lion Pat Riley of Pasadena 
Host who is hospitalized; From West Covina Fili-
pino Club, Lion Gigi Toledo’s father who passed 
away; Long time member of East Whittier Club, 
Lion Bertie Reed who passed away. 
 
A Celebration of Life Memorial will be held for 
Lion Bertie Reed on Saturday, November 9 at the 
East Whittier Women’s Improvement Clubhouse, 
14148 2nd St., Whittier. Lunch 11:00 a.m., Memo-
rial Noon. Refreshments to follow. 

October Upcoming Events 
 
10/26 Annual Tour de Sewer (bike event) 
6:30 a.m. Registration, Adults $65, Children 
under 16 $40. John Anson Ford Park. 
Register at tourdesewer.org 
 
10/27 Los Angeles Overseas Lions Club 
Charter and Installation Banquet 888 Sea-
food Restaurant, 8450 E. Valley #121, Rose-
mead, CA - 5:30 p. m. Social; 6:00 p.m. Din-
ner, entertainment. Mail $55 check payable 
to LA Overseas  
Lions Club including club name and email 
address to Treasurer Nin Tom,511 N. Chan-
dler Ave. #A, Monterey Pk. CA 91754. No 
walk-ins. Contact Charter Pres. Sharon King 
(626)272-4216, sharonking82@yahoo.com. 
 
11/16 Saturday, 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
District Quarterly Meeting 
Montebello Senior Center, 115 S. Taylor 
Avenue, 
Montebello, 90640 
$10 prior to 11/14/13, $15 after and at door. 
Hosted by San Gabriel Region 

District Governor October Visitation Schedule 
COVINA BREAKFAST LIONS CLUB 
Thursday, October 24, 2013, Covina Bowl, 
1060 W. San Bernardino Road, Covina 
DOWNEY LIONS CLUB 
Thursday, October 24, 2013, Coco’s Restaurant, 
7900 Florence Avenue, Downey 

8-spot Vision Screeners Current Donations 
 
   This District-wide Service Project has received 
some donations so far but the response is somewhat 
anemic. Please remind  your clubs that the goal is to 
provide 2 screeners for each region in order to reach 
more members of the community. 
Donations received: 
Lion Hector Chavaria, Norwalk Lions, $71.70 
2VDG Larry Wehage, Bellflower Noon Lions, $500 
Lion Yogesh Alekal, Lakewood Lions, $5.74 
 
Total to date: $577.44 

 
 
 
 
The District Newsletter can be accessed under the District 
Documents and Forms Library link which is listed on the 
column to the left on the website homepage.  
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